
 
 

HISTORIC VERMILION DESIGN REVIEW BOARD 
  Meeting Minutes of November 4, 2020 @ 6:00 pm via ZOOM 

 
Roll Call: Robbie Brown, Marilou Suszko, Brenda Miklos, Judy Williams 
 
Not Present: Susan Cairns 
 
 
Robbie Brown, Chairwoman called the Wednesday, November 4, 2020 meeting to                     
order.   
 
APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: 
 
J. Williams MOVED; R. Brown seconded to approve the meeting minutes of October                         
7, 2020. Vote 3 YEAS (Suszko late arrival)​.​  ​MOTION CARRIED​. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
(Commercial) Applicant: Philip Laurien; d.b.a. Captain Bell House, 5760 & 5770                     
Liberty Avenue (Shed, Carport) 
 
R. Brown thanked P. Laurien for the nice layout of the documents he provided to                             
the board. P. Laurien explained this is a new application to construct a new 8’ x 10’                                 
wooden garden shed, which will be painted blue to match the cottage. It will be                             
placed on the brick paver patio. In addition, he is requesting to construct a 14’ x 16’                                 
carport (wood) that was originally approved by the board in 2014. However, he did                           
not follow through with constructing it as he was not sure of the location.                           
Therefore, he has moved the location about 12’ to the north. It will be identical to                               
the carport he submitted in 2014. He will be changing the angle of the roof and it                                 
will be on a slab.  He said he was required to come back to the board for approval. 
 
B. Miklos said it looks good and appreciated all the documentation he provided. R.                           
Brown said she likes the quality of the work and said it will be darling. She said his                                   
whole place is an asset to the neighborhood and community. 
 
M. Suszko said she looked at the site and she would assume this project is fitting                               
with generally how his property looks so she does not have a problem with this                             
request.  
 
J. Williams said on the application he crossed out the zoning and put in another                             
zoning. P. Laurien said the previous building inspector had listed the wrong zoning                         
so he just wrote in the correct zoning which is B-2. 
 
J. Williams MOVED; ​M. Suszko seconded to approve the application as submitted.                       
Vote 4 YEAS.  ​MOTION CARRIED ​. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 



 
R. Brown adjourned the meeting upon no further discussion. 
 

Next Meeting​:  
Wednesday, December 2, 2020 @ 6:00 p.m. at a location to be determined 

 
Transcribed by Gwen Fisher, Certified Municipal Cl ​erk 


